Hart County Board of Health

Regular Meeting

November 8, 2012
1:00 pm

Hart County DFCS Conference Room
Members present: Clyde McDowell, Dan Reyen, David Little, Thelma Estrich, Dr. Lau, Paul Abernathy

District Staff:  Dr. Westfall, Tasha Gubernath, Karen Palmer, Bill Ringle, Tiffany Gober
Health Department Staff:  Rhonda Dyar, David Leard, Connie Phillips
Guests: Barbara Travis, Mr.& Mrs. Dana Brown, Mr. & Mrs.Brian Felgner, Jason Brady 
The regular meeting of the Hart County Board of Health was held on Thursday, November 8, 2012 in the conference room of the Hart County DFCS office. 
The meeting was called to order at ​​1:06pm by Clyde McDowell.
Approval of minutes for August 9, 2012 meeting.
Motion to accept by David Little
Second by Paul Abernathy
Motion carried 
All in favor

Old Business: None
New Business: Variance Request by Barbara Travis to allow installation of a septic system on a lot smaller than the 0.5 acre minimum lot size. David Leard gave a summary of reasons for the variance request . Request was opposed by Dana Brown and Brian Felgner, based on their concerns that drainage disruption and some right-of-way issues had not yet been addressed to their satisfaction. After a lengthy discussion Clyde McDowell recommended the Board table the issue at this time due to insufficient information being available for the Board to make a determination.  The Variance request by Ms. Travis was tabled pending further information. 
David was asked by the Board to remain in contact with all parties and to do anything he could to assist with a mutually acceptable resolution of the outstanding issues. 

Environmental Health

David Leard gave the Environmental report. See attached report.
Nursing

Rhonda Dyar gave the Nursing Report. Flu numbers were given and Community Outreach projects were discussed. 
See attached report.
Financial Report and Comments from Health Director

Tasha Gubernath gave the financial report. Questions were raised as to how the financial situation could be turned around. Dr. Westfall assured the Board that staff is doing all they can and explained changes in funding sources from State and Federal funds that were having an impact on the budget. 
See attached report.

Public Health 101
Tiffany Gober, District Epidemiologist, gave a presentation on “Anatomy of an Epidemiology Investigation”. 

Next Board of Health meeting will be Thursday, February 14, 2013 at 1:00pm at the Hart County DFCS conference room. 
Dan Reyen brought the renewal of Dr. Lau’s term before the Board. The Board indicated its desire for Dr. Lau to continue to serve, and he indicated a willingness to do so. Dan Reyen will take a recommendation from the Board to the County Commission that Dr. Lau be reappointed to the Board of Health for an additional 6 year term. 

With there being no other business to discuss, Clyde McDowell asked for a motion to adjourn. Dan Reyen seconded the motion. All in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 2:45pm
______________________________________

Clyde McDowell, Chairman

_____________________________________

David Little, Secretary

